DRAFT                    MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

              MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 13 JULY 2015


AT 7:00 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

               Present:              Cllr Kiff -  Mayor, took the Chair 

                                          Cllr Bond


Cllr Cox







                                       Cllr Digby


Cllr Harris








                            
   Cllr Jones


Cllr Osben









 


   Cllr Palmer


Cllr Stedman







 


   Cllr Walker


Cllr Worster

               There were two  members of the public present, in addition to Cllr Richard Smith – SCC, Cllr Maureen 
 
Jones - SCDC and PCSO Chris Francis from the Leiston and Aldeburgh SNT.

1.
Apologies:  Apologies had been received from Cllr TJ Haworth-Culf – SCDC and Cllr Fox.

2.
Councillors’ Declaration of Interest


There were no declarations of interest.

3.
To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Council meeting held on 8 June 2015.



Minutes of the Council meeting held on 8 June 2015 were APPROVED. The Minutes were 
duly signed, although Cllr Harris abstained from this, as he was not present at the meeting in 
June 2015.


4.
SCC report and Correspondence




Cllr Smith delivered a brief report (see Appendix One) and invited questions from Cllrs.




Cllr Fellowes joined the meeting at 7.10 pm.




Cllr Worster expressed thanks to Cllr Smith for changing the lighting at the junction of Alde 
Lane and Lee Road. The situation was much improved. Cllr Worster went on to report the 
appearance of an ominous-looking hole that had suddenly appeared further along Alde Lane 
and Cllr Smith agreed to report the matter to Highways and ask them to investigate.




Cllr Kiff enquired whether there was any news regarding the reason for introducing a dropped 
kerb on Crespigny Road, but Cllr Smith had nothing further to update on this matter and Cllr 
Osben enquired whether the repairs made on Church Farm Road were temporary, as an area 
that had been block paved now had an area of tarmac within it. Cllr Smith thought this must be 
a temporary repair, but agreed to investigate further.


5.
SCDC Report and Correspondence

    

Cllr Maureen Jones gave the report on behalf of herself and Cllr Haworth-Culf (see 
Appendix Two). 


Cllr Fellowes enquired whether SCDC is aware of Flagship Housing's decision to reduce the 
warden provision in it's accommodation in Aldeburgh as a number of occupants were 
concerned about how this may impact upon them. Cllr Jones agreed to report back to SCDC 
who would provide a fuller response.


6.
Police Report



PCSO Francis delivered this month's report on behalf the SNT team (see 

 


Appendix Three).



Cllr Kiff asked for clarification about the definition of 'possession' and PCSO Francis 

 
confirmed the incident involved an individual who had Class B drugs on their person. Cllr 

Kiff went on to ask about the man who appeared to be sleeping rough on and around the 
 
seafront. PCSO Francis explained that his colleagues had spoken to the man, who was 
 

initially hostile to the Police and that they continued to monitor the situation.



Cllr Walker voiced concern about the numbers of car accidents in the county, particularly 

along the A12 and didn't think there was enough awareness amongst drivers of accident 


black-spots. Cllr Fellowes suggested referencing the Suffolk PCC website for more 
 

information.


7.
PUBLIC FORUM


The Mayor suspended Standing Orders to invite questions from the public gallery. 


A resident asked about the problems associated with parking at the 'Music by the Sea' event 
on 4 July 2015 and the Mayor replied that this matter would be discussed more fully later in 
the meeting.


There were no further questions from the Public Gallery for Cllrs this month and so the 
Mayor 
reinstated Standing Orders.


COMMITTEES REPORTS:

8a.
PROPERTY & FINANCE 

8ai)
Report from Chair of Property & Finance


Cllr Jones thanked Cllr Cox for all the routine maintenance and grounds work he had 
arranged to be undertaken whilst she had been away on holiday. Cllr Jones confirmed that all 
the arrangements were now in place for Sports Week and that a number of spare/replacement 
parts had been ordered for the Outdoor Gym equipment.

        8aii)    RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC agrees to progress the roof repairs, drainage works and 


materials for the remaining identified works (at the Scout Hut on King's Field) within the available 


funds.




    PROPOSED by Cllr Harris. SECONDED by Cllr Jones.

 
           12 In Favour



 

0 Against


 

0 Abstentions



  

CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


      8aiii)  
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC awards the contract for the surface repairs to potholes on 


ATC land to the company whose quote represented the best value and who has previously 



completed satisfactory work for ATC.





PROPOSED by Cllr Cox. SECONDED by Cllr Digby.

 

12 In Favour


 

 0 Against

 

 0 Abstentions




   
CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

      
8b.       SERVICES

     
8bi)
Report from Chair of Services



 

In the absence of the Chair, the Town Clerk confirmed that four new benches had been 
installed down at Fort Green, together with three new rubbish bins. New bins had also been 
fitted at the bus stops at the junction of Linden Road and Leiston Road, outside the Police 
Station site and on the School Field.




 

A road closure notice had been received for part of Park Road outside the Primary School for 
two weeks in early August to allow for works to construct a safety barrier. A number of 
concerns were raised by Cllrs, including the impact on Peggs and potential narrowing to the 
road width. Cllr Smith and the Town Clerk agreed to investigate further.



 
8c.
PLANNING




            8ci)   
Report from the Chair of Planning



 

Cllr Worster reported on the World of Planning events that SCDC recently hosted, which 
 

Cllrs Bond, Fellowes, Fox and Worster had attended. Cllrs Bond and Worster had also 

 

participated in the Site Allocation and Area Specific Policies workshop; two sites in 
 


 

Aldeburgh were currently not considered as appropriate for development, but the 

 

consultation process continues and Cllrs were reminded that this may not be the final 

 

outcome. The next meeting for this matter is scheduled for 4 August 2015. Cllr Palmer had 

 

made a number of revisions to the Emergency Plan and would send a copy of this to the 
 



 

Town Clerk for discussion at the next meeting.




            8cii)  RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC, in principle agrees to proceed with the 



                     Neighbourhood Plan, excluding items duplicated in the Town Plan and 


    
         focusing primarily on land use. 




 PROPOSED by Cllr Worster. SECONDED by Cllr Kiff.

 
         12 In Favour


          
          0 Against


          
          0 Abstentions




 CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 


      8ciii) RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC approaches a planning consultant for further guidance (on 

   Neighbourhood Planning)




   PROPOSED by Cllr Worster. SECONDED by Cllr Walker.

 

12 In Favour


 

 0 Against




   

 0 Abstentions







                       CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


 

Cllr Kiff noted that a resident had submitted correspondence to the Aldeburgh Gazette about 

 

the lack of enforcement activity by SCDC on Fantasia. The Town Clerk had been in 

 

discussion with Cllr Haworth-Culf who was addressing this matter at SCDC.



 

There followed a discussion about the proposed changes to delegated powers at SCDC and 
 

whether there was any formal consultation prior to these changes being introduced. A 

 

number of concerns were aired about the erosion of ATC input into Planning Applications.


            



 
8d.
GRANTS AND REQUESTS






             
8di)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC makes a donation of £500 to support the work of the 


                        Suffolk Summer Theatres.



 


 

Cllr Fellowes declared a non-pecuniary interest in the following item.


 



 

PROPOSED by Cllr Jones.  SECONDED by Cllr Digby.

 

11 In Favour


 

 0 Against

 

 1 Abstention







                       

CARRIED


 


 

Prior to the next RESOLUTION, Cllr Kiff wished to discuss the feedback received by ATC 

 

following the 'Music by the Sea' event on 4 July 2015. Cllr Stedman had been involved with 

 

the event as Chief Marshal and was asked to present the information.



 


 

Whilst the event had been very well received by attendees, the audience numbers were much 

 

increased on previous years; possibly as a result of the sunny weather. A number of complaints 
 

had been received and observations made by Cllrs attending the event that the infrastructure to 
 

support the growing event was inadequate. One complaint had been received about noise, but 
 
 
many more about rubbish collections, the provision of portable toilets and most importantly, 
 

the serious traffic congestion along the seafront and notably Church Farm Road, at its junction 
 

with Church Farm Rise.



 


 

Feedback from the Police had been positive and the bucket collection alone had raised £7350 

 

to be divided equally amongst the three charities, which included Aldeburgh United Charities. 

 

Thanks were given to Cllr Cox for his efforts associated with AUC.



 


 

Following a lengthy debate, it was agreed that Cllrs Cox and Stedman would attend the de-

 

brief meeting scheduled for 23 July to seek reassurances about improved measures associated 
 

with the infrastructure, to be put in place before any decision to give permission for use of the 
 

land next year is considered.

          


 





 


 
8dii)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC in principle, gives permission for TA Hotels to use 





                        Moot Green for the Concert by the Sea 2016 on 2 July 2016.



 

This RESOLUTION was WITHDRAWN.




 

 
9.
Representatives’ Reports.

· Cllr Worster had attended an Elders meeting at the Church. Thanks were given to ATC for clearing the bushes in the Church Car Park, improving visibility at the junction with Victoria Road.

· Cllr Stedman had been working on grant applications for funding towards additional defibrillators in the town.

· Cllr Bond continues to work on SAASP (Site Allocation and Area Specific Policies).

· Cllr Palmer had undertaken a re-working of the Emergency Plan.

· Cllr Walker reported on the Alde & Ore Estuary Partnership meeting on 23 June and his recent conversations with the fishermen about trading when large-scale events were taking place on Crag Path and Moot Green.

· Cllr Cox had met with SCC Highways to progress the TRO along Church Farm Road and had met Suffolk Constabulary with the Town Clerk, as they were undertaking a review of PCSO provision.

· Cllr Jones would be attending a meeting of AC&ST on 16 July.

· Cllr Harris had met with the Aldeburgh Museum Trustees and gave some initial feedback from the on-going Visitor Survey.

· Cllr Digby reported that a skip delivered for allotment holders had been quickly filled and had been much appreciated.

10. Town Clerk’s Report

 
Cllrs were asked to make a note that on 29 July, Cllr Smith would be bringing Colin Noble, 
the leader of SCC to Aldeburgh and Leiston. Timings are yet to be confirmed. The Town 
Clerk will be attending the Town Clerk's quarterly meeting on Friday 17 July at SCDC, so will 
follow up on a number of the points raised, particularly those surrounding delegated powers.


Cllrs had been invited to attend the first night of Aldeburgh Summer Theatre and the Town 
Clerk requested that those wishing to attend send her confirmation of their attendance at this 
event.

11.       Mayor’s Notes.


 



Cllr Kiff had represented ATC at several functions and meetings during the past month, 
including;

· 11 June – The Aldeburgh Society AGM, giving an insight into Town and Neighbourhood Planning

· 14 June – Attended Southwold's Civic Service

· 16 June – Chaired Carnival Committee and presented prizes to children from School Poster competition

· 17 June – Attended Women's Cycle Tour Stage One finish and carried out various interviews and presentations.

· 21 June – Felixstowe Civic Service.

· 25 June – High Sheriff's Reception near Bury St. Edmunds.

· 1 July – Attended ABA Breakfast meeting and then onto Aldeburgh Primary School Sports Day to present prizes.

· 4 July – gave a Welcome speech to all those attending the 'Music by the Sea' concert

· 7 July – Neighbourhood Plan meeting with Hilary Hanslip – Principal Planner with SCDC

· 9 July – Cycle Race de-brief with Town Clerk and members of SCDC.

· 10 July -  Mayor of Ipswich's Reception at Westbourne Academy.

· 13 July – Attended 60th Anniversary celebration of the League of Friends of Aldeburgh Hospital.

12.
Correspondence


Several emails and letters had been received expressing concern about issues associated with 
the 'Music by the Sea' event. A letter had been received about an accident near the Yacht 
Pond where a man had tripped and broken his femur, which had resulted in a partial hip 
replacement. A complaint had been received about a minor head injury when the casing from 
an electricity supply box leading to one of the fisherman's sheds had become dislodged and 
fallen on someone.


A complaint questioning whether Aldeburgh was interested in tourists had been received. 
The individual was disappointed that the Gormley sculpture and the Martello Tower weren't 
signposted and had proved difficult to find, resulting in the earlier conclusion. 



13.
Gifts and/or Hospitality Received by Councillors


Cllr Worster had been given an old shed and half a holm oak to be used as the base for the 
bonfire at the town's Fireworks event. Cllr Stedman had received sandwiches and 
refreshments as a marshal at the Music by the Sea event.



14.
Items to pay – details had been previously circulated to Cllrs.


All payments were PROPOSED FOR APPROVAL.


PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by Cllr Digby. 


13 In Favour 


 0 Against


 0 Abstentions


CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

   There being nothing further to discuss the meeting ended at 8.35 pm.

